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September 2016 
The Official Publication of the  

Ballarat Light Car Club 

In This Issue 

 General Meeting 30th  

 VCAS Ax 15th Oct 

 25 Year Celebration 

 Spring Drive Postponed 

 CDC Winton  Round 

 Motorkhana Results 

BLCC member Arron Windus in action at VRC Pyranees Rush where he took out the event on the 28th of August .  

Photo curtesy of Browne Bear Photography.  

The committee is  currently putting together a huge weekend of celebration 

for the 25th year of the Ballarat Light Car Club, The event will be held over 

the weekend of the  10th & 11th December. More details to come. 
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Liability Disclaimer – All material in this magazine represents the opinions of the authors and does not carry any endorsement by the   

Editor or the Committee, Ballarat Light Car Club has no official connection with any public or commercial organisation and it does not provide 

product recommendations. Names of commercial products mentioned in this magazine are registered names and trademarks of their      

owners. Copyright Notice – Material in this magazine may be copied by any other club without fee or written permission provided that the 

copyright rests with the Ballarat Light Car Club. The copies are not to be used for commercial advantage and the origins of the material and 

this permission to copy are acknowledged in the reprinted item. The Nissan Car Club-Australia is acknowledged as the source for the wording 

of this Disclaimer.  

MEMBERSHIP REPORT 
with Michele Bayley 

New members 

Anthony  & Kelly Green  

Membership renewals are now overdue. This 

will be the last bulletin for non financial     

members .  

 
 

Club Driving Instructors 

Arron Secombe Keith McElroy 

Barney Haddon Leon Pegg 

Ben McKee Les Noonan 

Chris Hall  Mick Goossens  

Damian Faulkner Paul Gladman 

Damian Quirk Paul Hocking 

Darren Wythe Peter Ellis  

David Stewart Reg Johnson 

Wayne Drew Richard Gay 

Gary Harrowfield Rob Prosser  

Greg Pitt  Rod Hall  

John Bourke   Russell McKenzie  

Non Committee Positions 
AX Series —  TBA 

MK Series—  TBA 

KX Series—      TBA 

VCRS— Gavin Porterhouse 

2016-17 COMMITTEE POSITIONS 
Arron Secombe  - President/VRC/VCAS/Media 
president@blcc.net.au 

Mobile : 0425 857 824 

Wayne Drew  - Secretary / Club Compliance 
secretary@blcc.net.au 

Mobile : 0407 348 433 

Samara Dunne—Treasurer  
treasurer@blcc.net.au 

Mobile: 0438 573 251 

Michele Bayley—Membership  
members@blcc.net.au  

Mobile:  0437 959 928 

Chris Stevens  - Vice President/Editor/O/L Compliance 

blcceditor@blcc.net.au  

Mobile:  0400 099 361 

Dave Stewart - Club Plates Chair 
clubplates@blcc.net.au 

Mobile: 0419 539 083 

Les Noonan  - Key Holder/CAMS/CoB Relocation 

 medialiason@blcc.net.au  

  Mobile : 0401 056 089 

Barney Haddon - Hill Climb/Junior Dev/MS complex  

mscomplex@blcc.net.au  

Mobile: 0437 167 790 

Sean Payne - Sport Sub Chair / CPS 
sportssubchair@blcc.net.au  
Mobile: 0459 185 518 

Noel Peers  - House Chair / Property Officer 

Mobile: 0408 033 895 

Jason Fear — 4WD  
4x4@blcc.net.au 
Mobile: 0477  201 070 

Wayne Holness  -  
w.holness@bigpond.com  
Mobile: 0408  343 23  



 

  3 September 2016 

Date Event Venue 

Organising 

Club Series Director 

September      

30th General Meeting BLCC Club Rooms BLCC  Arron Secombe 

October      

8th Bagshot Rally Sprint     

15th VCAS Rnd 4 & 8 BLCC M/S Complex BLCC VCAS Rnd 4/8  

16th Akademos VRC 5     

27th AHC Bryant Park    

28th General Meeting BLCC Club Rooms BLCC  Arron Secombe 

29th Blue Rock Stages     

November      

4th Mt Gambier Hill Climb Mt Gambier       

13th Begonia Rally VRC  BLCC  Arron Secombe 

19&20th  Ararat King of the Hill  Ararat    

 VHC 2017 Rnd1 Geelong    

25th General Meeting BLCC Club Rooms BLCC  Arron Secombe 

December      

4th MK2 & KX3 BLCC M/S Complex BLCC  TBA 

10th 
Geordie Fawcett Memorial 

AX & Show and Shine 
BLCC M/S Complex BLCC  TBA 

11th  
25th Anniversary Celebra-

tions 
BLCC BLCC   

2016 CALENDER EVENTS 
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Well how’s the rain and flooding in Ballarat and surrounding 

areas. It’s hard to believe how quickly dams- creeks and lakes 

fill up. The downside to all the rain is that we have seen 

events being cancelled and you know it’s bad when tarmac 

events are cancelled also.  

The BLCC have a pretty hectic few months ahead with events, 

October we see a double round of the VCAS, November Cogs 

carnival and Begonia rally and in December the Geordie     

Fawcett Memorial and BLCC 25th Anniversary celebration. 

Plus, car shows, H-Plate runs, motorkhana’s and      

Khanacrosses. So as you can see there is plenty of Motorsport 

and social activities on offer.  

Love must be in the air around the club with Stuart Hocking 

popping the question to Liz and also Darren Windus down on 

his knee Leanne. Congratulations to all involved. 

Talking of cancelled events, I would like to thank Fred for all 

his hard work towards the Spring Tour, we all know how much 

work goes into a touring/navigation event and to have it can-

celled can be a hard pill to swallow, Fred has advised that he 

will be back with the event next year but may have a name 

change depending on what season its held in.  

As reported on Facebook Damian Faulkner directed the mo-

torkhana at the BLCC motorsport complex on Saturday the 

17th, by all reports it was a great ran event and had a great 

variety of test. Well done Damo and thanks to all involved. 

 

Last month’s meeting Jason Fear show cased the latest range 

of driving lights and light bars, members at the meeting found 

the display and discussion, and feel that more trade displays 

would be great at club nights. 

There will be a club meeting on the 30th of September despite 

it being a public holiday. The meeting will start at 7.30 and 

doors will be open at 7.00pm. 

 

Short and sweet this month. 

 

See You at The Club  

Arron Harry Secombe 

Club President  

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
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Ballarat Motor Show fundraiser for ms society multiple sclerosis all proceeds go to ms all cars and bikes welcome $10 per   

entry trophies on the day. there will be kids entertainment face painting, jumping castle raffle tickets and auctions on the day 

CFA will be there cutting up a car with the jaws of life. There will be food stalls, live band Azio are playing all hooning will be 

reported to police gold coin donation for public entry. For all inquires contact Sean Procter on 0459335896 or Anthony at   

Allsytles customs on 99889001  
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Hey all 

Some of you may not know but i am now chair 

of the sports sub-committee, As i have only had 

one meeting  this will be a short                   

summary. Also  we have not had to many 

events in Victoria run this winter, with the loss of 

the spring 200 which was a VRC and also a 

VCRS. We have also lost Freds tour on the 25th 

all due to very wet conditions. Thankfully we 

have run motokhana 1, we did not have a huge 

field but it was very well run and a great event, 

A very big thanks to Damian Faulkner who in 

the last hour put the event together and made it 

a very easy and flowing day, also thanks to 

Wayne Holness, Robbie Prosser ,rocket Rod 

Hall, Michelle Bailey, and all those who attended 

the day, Outrights for the day were, 1st Damian 

Faulkner,2nd  Conner Mcleod, and 3rd Dianna 

Orlowski.  

We are setting the Calendar for next year very 

soon hopefully we can set some directors for 

events early and avoid the disappointment of 

some events falling over, The committee has   

re-cindered  its vote to not run any events, We 

will run events from now, What would be great is 

if we run an event if we could have a trainee 

with us to learn the ropes, Unfortunately we are 

not going to live or be around to do these things 

forever and would like to train the next genera-

tion to take over so as we can rest in our old 

age.   

 

Sean Payne  

Sports Chair 

SPORTS SUB COMMITEE REPORT 
 

The Victorian Rally Panel will be holding their annual 
Open Meeting, on the 11th October starting at 8pm at the 
CAMS meeting Rooms 851 Dandenong Road, Malvern 
East Vic 3145. This is where the 2017 Rally Panel will be 
nominated, so if you'd like to be involved, please come 
along, or if you're unable to attend on the night, please 
contact secretary@vicrally.com.au to express your inter-
est. All are welcome. The terms of reference for the Victo-
rian rally Panel can be found at  http://
www.vicrally.com.au/mdocs-posts/vrp-terms-of-
reference/.  

Regards  

Brett Williams 

Victorian Rally Panel Secretary  

secretary@vicrally.com.au 

0419363133 

Victorian Rally Panel 

mailto:secretary@vicrally.com.au
http://www.vicrally.com.au/mdocs-posts/vrp-terms-of-reference/
http://www.vicrally.com.au/mdocs-posts/vrp-terms-of-reference/
http://www.vicrally.com.au/mdocs-posts/vrp-terms-of-reference/
mailto:secretary@vicrally.com.au
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Winton Sprints CDC Round  27th Aug 

The Benalla BP MIDLAND/PEDDERS NO BULL SPRINTS 
Round 4 had 100 competitors with the results based 
on each drivers best standing lap & flying lap           
combined. 
 
1st BLCC Glenn Latter Mazda RX7  standing lap 
1:34.0370  Flying lap  1:32.1170 combined total time = 
3:06.1540 for 3rd in class Modified/Turbo/
Supercharge/4WD or Slicks out of 24 cars. 
 
2nd BLCC Richard Gay APRA Pulsar standing lap 
1:47.2710  Flying lap 1:44.6030, combined total time =   
3:31.8740 for 7th in class up to 2ltr out of 28 cars 
 
3rd BLCC Joe Ooboo Viccars Toyota Corolla sports    
sedan Standing lap 1:49.5180 Flying lap  1:44.1450, 
combined total time =  3:33.6630 for 8th in class up to 
2lt out of 28 cars. 
 
4th BLCC and first Junior Josh Gay APRA Pulsar       
standing lap 1:51.7460 Flying lap 1:48.2890, combined 
total time =  3:40.0350 for 4th in junior class out of 8 
cars. 
 
With one round of the 5 rounds BP MIDLAND/
PEDDERS NO BULL SPRINTS series to run on Sat 5th 
December Josh Gay is currently in 2nd place in the jun-
ior class with the top 4 separated by over 10 points, 
ensuring a close finish for the year. 
 

Both pics of BLCC junior member Josh Gay in the      
Australian Pulsar Racing Association Pulsar. 
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891 La Trobe St, Delacombe VIC 3356 (03) 5336 4605  

javascript:void(0)
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(A)   Club Permit Vehicle Renewals.                               

(B)   New Club Permitted vehicle applications. 

(A & B) Be an active financial member. 

(A & B) Have Valid Proof of ownership of        

vehicle. 

(A&B) Contact me in advance,                               

david@transportablehomesvic.com.au so that 

I am in the loop with your objectives and time 

frame (and you with mine). 

(A) Unless under Repair or Restoration, the      

vehicle to be roadworthy.   (No Exceptions). 

(B) Obtain a current Roadworthy Certificate.    

Notify me before hand so that we can organize 

everything in plenty of time before it expires. 

(A) Attend the next available club meeting and 

participate in that meeting.    Bring with you, 

the vehicle, the current log book and renewal 

papers. 

(A & B) If the vehicle has been modified, obtain a 

VASS engineers certificate and have            

modification plate applicable to those         

modifications affixed to the vehicles chassis  

by the VASS Signatory.   If the vehicle was 

modified and previously registered with those 

modifications have proof of previous            

registration and engineers certificates          

applicable for that time. 

(A) If your vehicle has been modified since being 

put onto club permit, go back to Dot Point 5 

and start again as though it were never on 

club permit.    New application required. 

(B) PRE-BOOK an appointment for an over the 

hoist inspection and verification of your        

vehicle. 

(B) Present your vehicle and documentation for 

over the hoist inspection. 

(A & B) Dated photographs will be taken of the 

vehicle for accountability record keeping. 

(A & B) Sign a declaration, undertaking to comply 

with the rules and regulations. 

(A&B) Have the required Vic Roads                     

Documentation signed off.  

(A) Pay a club fee of $5-00. 

(B) Pay a $50-00 Club Permit Fee.   Dependent on 

the Location of the inspection, you may have 

to pay a secondary fee for the use of the hoist 

and premises.  

(A & B) Attend Vic Roads and pay the appropriate 

charges. 

(B) Notify the signatory of the actual date of Vic 

Roads attendance and Permit number issued. 

Please think long and hard about the consequences 

your actions have on the rest of the Club Vehicle  Per-

mit Schemes permitted vehicles and their owners 

when your club permitted vehicle is being used.   It is 

not a right to have a vehicle on a Club Permit, it is a 

privilege that is given provided all the boxes are ticked 

and maintained.   It can be withdrawn at any time for 

many and varied reasons.   Don’t be the one that caus-

es this club to lose that privilege. 

Can you help at a club event, function or activity?:- 

Our committee has been asking for help with recent 

and up coming events, Marshalling, Time Keepers at 

the club track etc., etc..   If you want your club        

permitted vehicle signed off, here are some excellent 

ways that you can get involved and cover the           

requirements of the Regulations, the Club Rules, enjoy 

a day or two with fellow members, learn new           

activities and on it goes.   The Club Supports Those 

That Support The Club.   It is a two way street.     

Please don’t wait until some one has to ring around.   

Put your hand up and be counted. 

CLUB PERMITS—HPLATES 

mailto:david@transportablehomesvic.com.au
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EDITOR’S REPORT 

With Chris Stevens 

Hi all,    

Just a small Bulletin this month as just 

about to head away on holidays. 

Enjoy school holidays if you are one  

of the lucky enough to have some 

time off and safe travels 

 

 Chris Stevens  

Website info 

http://blcc.net.au 

Size  Annual Fee ($)  Month Fee ($) 

Full Page  220.00 22.00 

Half Page  143.00 14.30 

Third Page  119.00 11.90 

Quarter page  99.00 9.90 

Sixth Page  89.80 8.90 

Eighth page  79  7.90 

Notice to Bulletin Advertisers 

If you wish to place an advertisement, please consult the   Treasurer,    

Samara Dunn 0438 573 251 who will arrange an invoice and pass the   

request to the Editor, Chris Stevens for inclusion in the appropriate 

issues. 

Please see the table below for the Annual Fee for Advertising 
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Buy, Swap and Sell  

 

2005 VZ Clubsport LS2 297kw  

Auto 
240000ks 
Stock except for cat back exhaust and window 
tint. 
Selling due to upgrade  
Will be sold with reg and rwc  
$15000ono  
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NEXT MEETING FRIDAY 30th September 


